CHI YUN SCHOOL 2020-2021

Continuation of Suspension of Face-to-Face Classes for Schools in Hong Kong

6th January, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Since the situation of COVID-19 is still severe, the Government has decided to maintain the existing social distancing measures until 20 January 2021. Schools will dovetail with the arrangements, and the Education Bureau (EDB) has decided that all kindergartens, primary and secondary schools (including special schools and schools offering non-local curriculum) as well as schools offering non-formal curriculum (PSNFCs) (commonly known as "tutorial schools") will continue the suspension of face-to-face classes and school activities after 10 January 2021. The suspension will continue until the beginning of schools' Chinese New Year holidays.

Refer to the guidelines from EDB, the related arrangements and measures that schools would implement during the period of suspension of face-to-face classes to sustain students' learning at home through flexible use of various learning modes. During such period, schools will remain open to take care of those students who have to go back to schools because of the lack of careers at home. We will arrange staff to be on duty to handle school affairs, answer parents' enquiries and take care of those students who have returned to schools. Schools should also ensure that the campus environment is clean and hygienic.

Thank you for your attention. If you have any further enquiries, please feel free to contact nurse, warden, class teacher or hostel parents (Tel: 2386 2010).

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen

Principal, Chi Yun School